

Town of Hartford

Selectboard Meeting Minutes
July 18, 2019
7:PM @Hartford town office

7:00 PM: Selectboard Meeting:
Selectmen Present: Lee Holman, Cathy Lowe, Lori Swan

Others: Becky Downey, Doug Crist, Dave Bowen, Lennie Eichman

Lee called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.
I. Reviewed meeting minutes from:
1. June ; Lee moved to approve, Cathy 2nd;  All approved
II. Review June 20,2019 minutes, Warrants 106, 1 and 3 payroll reports; Lee moved to approve, Lori 2nd;  All approved

III. Reports:
1. RSU 10 Report – No Update

2. Road Report: 
a.  Lee shared the road report. Bim is wondering if the contract for winter sand has run out, Becky was unable to locate the contract to verify.  We may have to put sand back out to bid if the extension has expired.
b. Bim will be issuing a driveway permit on Gurney Hill for Rick Gammon.
3. CEO Report – Shared 2 building permits, and 1 tree cutting permit.
4. ACO Report – Shared that we have a new ACO, Roni-Sue Vachon
5. Planning Board Report – No Update
6. Ordinance Committee – The Committee will be meeting on July 16th.

7. Fire Warden Report – No Update

8. Treasurer Report – Shared Expense/Revenue Report, and June’s Analysis. The Clerk and Deputy Clerk have done well with collecting taxes, we have collected 93% of all taxes due in FY19.
IV. Unfinished Business:
1.  Disposition of Swan Pond lots (Former Transfer Station) – Becky shared a list of Environmental Engineers.  We also will be looking at a selective cut of the 68 acre parcel.  Leslie suggested talking with  AVCOG for their advice on contacts. Morrill will also share Merle Rings information, Lee will contact him for forestry advice.
2. Pratt Hill Grant – Doug and Bim have met with 2 engineers and are waiting to hear back from them.

3. Personnel Policy, Conflict of Interest Disclosure Policy – The Employee Ethics Policy that Lee received from Christine Mumau (City of Auburn) has been updated to change all references of the City of Auburn to the Town of Hartford.  Lee moved to amend the existing Personnel Policy, Cathy 2nd, All approved.

4. Town Office Brainstorming session – We have had two sessions, and have had different residents attend to share their visions. Richard inquired on timeframe. Lee indicated that this is in the beginning stages, and meetings will be into the fall at least before we have a Public Hearing. Lennie, has suggested that it should be close to the Town Hall. The next session will be on July 31st, at 7:PM, and attendance is encouraged.
5. 3 yr Buckfield Rescue contract/Sign – Lee discussed the contract with Joe (Buckfield Town Manager), they agreed that the invoice can be paid once taxes start coming in for FY19.

V. Open Session:
1.  Nancy Sullivan inquired if we should do a public supper for the residents that lost their home in a fire on the 4th of July.  Doreen indicated that one of the people is just getting out of the hospital and they have a lot of decisions to make.  She would like their permission first. Nancy would be willing to donate food or any other amenities that they may need. Jen Boneventura asked if we should be signing the Buckfield Contract, with all of the issues that occurred during the fire response.  Lee said that we have to have a contract for services for the town and will contact both Buckfield and Turner for incident reports.   
VI. New Business:
1.  New Animal Control Officer – Roni-Sue Vachon, has replaced Ozzie Hart who has now retired.  Her contact information is, 461-0232 and can also be located in the Town Newsletter.
2.  Liquor permit to sign for wedding – Jen Boneventura is having a wedding at her establishment, and questioned why the Selectboard need to sign.  Some towns have passed an ordinance to allow these to be signed by the Town Clerk.  Lee asked that Jen research which towns have adopted this policy, and indicated that this was a 1st.  Jen would also like to know that there will be no road work during the dates that they have events.  The road commissioner will do his best in letting them know what the paving schedule is. Once the road work is complete this will be a non-issue.  Lee moved to approve & sign the permit, Lori 2nd, All approved.

3.  August 6th meeting with Buckfield, shared services – There will be a meeting at the Buckfield municipal building from 5:PM-6:PM. Our CEO is retiring this year, and we would like to see about sharing this and possibly other services between towns.
4.  Request use of Town Hall for Workshops – There are some residents that would like to utilize the Town Hall for free open workshops, at no charge.  The board will take this under advisement, this is tabled until the next meeting.  We will contact MMA Risk Management.
5.  Request use of Town Office for Planning Board Meetings – the Alternate on the committee also works in the office and would like to have access to records during the meeting.  Morrill questioned this as the Planning Board has all of their records at the Town Hall.  This has been tabled to discuss further at the next meeting.
6. Road Committee request for ordinance changes – The understanding was that the word “New” in the title was the main issue, we would have to have a special town meeting to remove the word.  Leslie feels that the current ordinance passed, leaves current roads without any standards.  Lennie suggested we might have 2, one that is new and one that would be for current. Lee has spoken with Roberta in Fayette, Lee felt that we could add something to the affect of a road being Minimally maintained, alert persons who would be purchasing on that road, that the road would not be turned into a highway. There will be no decision tonight.  Bim said that the town shouldn’t be forced to upgrade every road to high standards.
7.  Irish Memorial Dedication, set date – Cathy feels we should contact the family.  Leslie thought it would be nice to have it on a Sunday, as the Museum would be open and we could have refreshments there.  Lee will contact James Jr.

8.  ATV use on Church Street – Lee is waiting on a response from MMA on this subject.  Also discussed was opening the RR Bed trail to ATV’s from Town Office to Pine Shores.  They would like to put up ATV trail signs.  Cathy moved to accept, Lee 2nd all approved.

9.  Set date for Union Schoolhouse cleanout – Lori indicated that it will be cleaned out by September 30th.

10.Appointment/Resignation – Road Committee:  Dan Maddox has served for many years in many capacities and we thank him for his service.  Lee moved to appoint Jennifer Garrigan to the 5 year term, and Dan as the alternate. Lori 2nd, All approved.
Cemetery Committee:  Rosie Henderson and Sandra Cowett will be resigning from the committee, we will be looking for replacement members.  Ordinance Committee:  Arthur Harvey term is expiring, Lee will check with him on this.  We will take up Trustee’s at the next meeting.

11.  Training – Shared an upcoming training with Leslie, and will forward to Jim Driscoll. Tabled until next meeting.
12.  Executive Session, Pursuant to MRSA 1-Section 405 (6,E)

VII. Review Correspondence:

      1.  Selectboard reviewed all correspondence
VIII. Lee motioned to adjourn at 10:pm. Lori 2nd.  All approved. 
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